

October 26, 2009

By RESS, Courier & email

Mr. Neil McKay, Manager, Facilities Ontario Energy Board Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Mr. McKay:

Re: Union Gas Limited

Halton Hills Generating Station Board File # EB-2008-0024

Pursuant to Condition 2.5 of the Board's Conditions of Approval for the above-noted project, please be advised that the pipeline was tested on June 30th, 2009. As well, further to Condition 2.6, we confirm that construction was completed on July 17, 2009.

Interim and Final monitoring reports as well as a Post Construction Financial Report will be following in due course.

Sincerely,

Mary Jane Patrick

Administrative Analyst, Regulatory Projects

Encl.

cc: Z. Crnojacki (Chair, OPCC)

Gerry Mallette Gail Marvel